
May 27, 2016 

 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon 

201 High St SE 

Suite 100 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Attention: Filing Center 

 

Advice No. 16-07-G (2016 Tariff Housekeeping Filing) 

 

Avista Utilities proposes to withdraw the following tariff sheet effective July 1, 2016: 

 

Oregon PUC Sheet No. 5 to be Withdrawn Schedule Title 

Original Sheet 497 

Aldyl A Pipe Replacement Program Capital 

Project Costs - Oregon 

 

Schedule 497 was a tariff that was used to adjust natural gas rates for the recovery of capital 

costs associated with the Aldyl A Pipe Replacement Program, effective November 1, 2014, 

pursuant to Docket UG-246.  The costs associated with this were incorporated into the 

Company’s base rates in Docket No. UG-284 effective April 16, 2015.   

 

Attached for filing with the Commission are the following proposed tariff sheet revisions: 

 

Proposed Revision Cancels Revision Schedule Title 

Twelfth Revision Sheet B Eleventh Revision Sheet B Table of Contents 

First Revision Sheet C Original Sheet C Table of Contents - Rules 

First Revision Sheet D Original Sheet D Description of Service Area 

 

The purpose of this housekeeping filing is to update the following items: 

 First Revision Sheet B – the following tariffs were added to the Company’s Table of 

Contents:  Schedule 441 (Compressed Natural Gas Service), Schedule 469 (Public 

Purposes Funding Surcharge), and Schedule 475 (Decoupling Mechanism – Natural Gas).  

As discussed earlier, Schedule 497 (Aldyl A Pipe Replacement Program Capital Project 

Costs - Oregon) was removed.  Finally, one text clarification relating to sheet numbering 

was made to Schedule 461. 

 First Revision Sheet C – Two text clarifications relating to sheet numbering were made to 

Rule 11 and Rule 18. 
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 First Revision Sheet D – the following cities and towns were added to the Company’s 

description of its service area:  Bonanza, Shady Cove, Summerville and Cove. 

 

As noted on the tariff sheets, the Company requests an effective date of July 1, 2016.  If you 

have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 509-495-8620 or Joe Miller at 

509-495-4546. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Patrick Ehrbar 

Senior Manager, Rates and Tariffs 

 

Enclosures (Revised Tariffs) 








